LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 24, 2021
TO: Honorable James B. Frank, Chair, House Committee on Human Services
FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB4252 by Oliverson (Relating to the award of health plan provider contracts under Medicaid
managed care.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Chapter 533 of the Government Code to require the Health and Human Services
Commission (HHSC) to implement a certification and appeals process as part of the Medicaid managed care
contract procurement process.

HHSC indicates that any costs associated with the bill could be absorbed within the agency's existing resources.
Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 529 Hlth & Human Svcs Comm
LBB Staff: JMc, AKI, RD, JLI

Page 1 of 1



